
 

February 6, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Carolyn McGinn, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

Statehouse, Room 545-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator McGinn: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 353 by Senate Committee on Ways and Means 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 353 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 353 would transfer all monies and liabilities in the Boiler Inspection Fee Fund to the 

Fire Marshal Fee Fund for the Office of the State Fire Marshal.  The bill would abolish the Boiler 

Inspection Fee Fund after publication of the Act in the statute book.  

  

 The Office of the State Fire Marshal indicates that SB 353 would have no fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Doug Jorgensen, Fire Marshal  


